Student Computing Team

January 27, 2003

1:30 p.m. – 2:30 p.m., 202 Clark Hall

Members in attendance: Paul Kornfeld, Jim Rodger, Betsy Joseph

Ex- Officio members in attendance: Patrick McDevitt

1. Computing Team membership – student members

Betsy shared that both student positions on ACPAC (and the Student Computing Team) are currently vacant.  Adam Primi, Graduate Student representative, graduated in December 2002.  Donna Griffith, Assistant Dean of the Graduate School, is currently trying to find a replacement.  Student Congress has yet to fill the position with student who can attend either the ACPAC and/or Student Computing Team meetings.  Betsy has discussed this issue with the President of Student Congress, Ira Goldberg, on several different occasions.

Betsy will communicate to Rick McFerron and Nancy Yost the fact that both positions are currently vacant and seek their assistance in identifying student representatives.

2. OHRL ResNet – Patrick

A. Data connections in residential buildings this spring

Patrick McDevitt shared handout which indicated that at the end of the fall 2002 semester there were 2,966 residential students with active data ports in their residence hall room. Students pay $30/semester for an active port. This is a 81.48% participation rate.

For the spring 2003 semester, there are currently 2,923 students paying for a live data port. This is 82.45% participation.

Patrick also shared the following information related to the number of ports de-activated since the beginning of the fall 2002 semester:

	Type of problem
	Count

	Copyright infringement
	58

	Excessive load
	36

	Hub on Port
	3

	icmp DOS
	1

	Multiple IP addresses
	2

	Other problem
	54

	Virus
	18

	Two Ethernet addresses
	13

	Un-Authorized scanning
	3

	Total
	197


This information led to a series of questions from committee members regarding what and how these types of problems occurred.

B. Safe Computing Brochure

Patrick shared with the committee a DRAFT brochure he has been working on regarding “Safe Computing” utilizing the Residential Network.  Committee members offered feedback/suggestions on the content of the brochure.  The brochure provides information on the importance of virus protection, securing the PC, not using file sharing programs, Top 10 ways to get your ResNet Ethernet Port disabled, and information related to a problem with Windows XP Home Users version trying to use an internet gateway or a network bridge connection and how to disable those services on the PC.

Betsy indicated that Patrick McDevitt had shared with her an article from CNET.com related to the RIAA winning a legal case against Verizon Communications to disclose the identify of an alleged peer-to-peer pirate.  At this point IUP (TSC) is routinely contacted by companies working for the Recording Industry who have identified specific ports as being involved in copyright infringements.  The TSC will disable the student port and notify McDevitt who will follow-up with specific user to communicate why the port was disabled and what student must do in order to have port reactivated.  If the court ruling stands, at some point colleges/universities may be approached to provide information on the specific subscriber.  If/when this would happen IUP will need to consult with legal counsel to determine if information should be turned over to the RIAA.

http://news.com.com/2100-1023-981449.html?tag=fd_top
3. ACPAC Software Access team - update from meetings

Paul Kornfeld shared with the committee information discussed at the first two meetings of the ACPAC Software Access team meetings since that team was formed as a result of conversations/concerns raised at the Student Computing Team meetings in the fall 2002 semester.

Betsy Joseph also shared that Rick McFerron had indicated at the Software Access team meeting on January 20, 2003 an interest in surveying students to find out what technology they are using, type of software they use most often, where they use PC, etc.  Betsy will check with Rick to see if he is interested in having the Student Computing Team, review a draft survey.  It may be possible to get a survey on Banner for students to complete when they go on line to register for summer or fall classes.

